Saddle up for fun with the 4-H Horse Program
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At some point during adolescence, many youth desire to know more about or own horses. Since Kentucky is the “Horse Capital of the World,” it’s not surprising that youth in the state are attracted to the graceful energy that horses possess. Young enthusiasts can explore different aspects of the horse industry through the 4-H Horse Program. 
The 4-H Horse Program is overflowing with possibilities for youth to learn more about the basic care, nutrition, anatomy, maintenance and safety for horses among many other things. As youth learn about horses, they develop skills such as discipline, character, respect, responsibility and sportsmanship. 
Similar to many 4-H programs, youth do not have to own a horse or land to participate in many of the horse related activities. In fact, June 10-11, 4-H will have a “horseless” Kentucky State Horse Contest at the Holiday Inn North in Lexington and the Madison County Fairgrounds. Youth can compete in activities such as skillathon, communication, crafts, photography and horse bowl. By competing in academically challenging events, youth become more knowledgeable about horses. Many times youth learn about topics that many students are not exposed to until they get to college. Entries are still being accepted for the horse contest. Entry forms are available on the 4-H horse program’s Web site at http://www.uky.edu/Ag/4hhorse/. 


Opportunities also exist through 4-H horse projects. While the deadline to declare a state 4-H horse project has already passed for this year, interested youth can begin thinking about a project for next year. Typically, horse projects begin in January and February. Through 4-H horse projects, youth can participate in disciplines such as hunter seat, saddle seat, miniature horses, walking and racking, western riding and drill team. All horse breeds are welcome to participate in a project. While it is a horse project, all equids, including mules and donkeys, can participate. Youth who qualify during their district show earn a chance to compete in the Kentucky State 4-H Horse Show, which will be from June 29 to July 5 at the Kentucky Fair and Expo Center in Louisville. 

Youth can also learn more about horses through guest speakers from the industry. One such activity,” Kicking and Screaming – A Day with a Trainer,” is a daylong event that will occur Sept. 20 at the L.D. Brown Ag Expo Center in Bowling Green. The event is open to the public and costs $10 to attend. Horse Trainer Richie Wingfield, a John Lyons and Josh Lyons certified trainer, will be the featured speaker and will demonstrate training techniques, ground work, problem solving, etc. Senior 4-H members will have the opportunity to apply for Wingfield’s assistance in training a problem horse that they may have. 
In addition to state programs, many branches of the Cooperative Extension Service also have 4-H Horse Program opportunities available to youth in their counties. For more information about the 4-H Horse Program, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service. 

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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